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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Approx 3.45pm following Colchester Rovers Cyclo-Cross
Sunday 25th January 2009 at Furze Hill, Shrublands Road, Mistley
AGENDA
Note:  The meeting is open to all first claim members of a club affiliated to the British Cycling Federation and registered in the Eastern Region Division or private members of the Federation residing in the Eastern Division.  Each registered club is entitled to 2 delegates and only those delegates and private members are entitled to vote at the AGM.

1
Apologies for absence: to receive apologies for absence. 

2
Minutes of the 2008 AGM held 3rd February 2008:  to agree the minutes as a true record of the meeting.  (Available on the Eastern Cyclo Cross Association Web Site)
3
Matters arising from minutes:  to raise any matters arising from the 2008 minutes.
4
Chairman’s and other ECCA Committee Reports: To receive reports from the following.
· Chris Gooch – Chairman

· Neil Pears – Treasurer
· League Co-ordinator - Tim Butler
· Coaching Co-ordinator - Bob Hayward
· Youth Development Officer - Mark Wyer


	5.
	Election of officers
	Present Holder
	Proposed for 09/10

	
	Chairman

Secretary

League Co-ordinator

Events Co-ordinator 

Commissaire Co-ordinator

Coaching Co-ordinator

Youth Development Officer 

Women’s Team Manager 

Press Secretary

Riders Representative (two):

Committee Members

Treasurer
	Chris Gooch

David Triggs

Tim Butler

Amanda Cook

Pete Whelan

Bob Hayward

Mark Wyer

Shaun Aldous

Vacant

Stuart Chatting

Shaun Aldous

Steve Grimwood

Dave Copland

Neil Pears
	Chris Gooch

David Triggs

Tim Butler

Amanda Cook

Pete Whelan

Bob Hayward

Mark Wyer

Shaun Aldous

Stuart Chatting

Shaun Aldous

Steve Grimwood Dave Copland

Neil Pears


6.     
Proposals: The following proposals are put to the AGM for consideration.
(a) That the format of League events for 2009/10 be re-structured to take into account the fact that with the increase in the number of riders there need to be two senior events. Proposal by Tim Butler – League Co-ordinator attached in full as Appendix A to the agenda.
(b) That a registered Eastern Cross League rider be entitled to claim their average league points for one event if they organise or help out in a supporting role at one of the League events during the season. The full proposal is set out in Appendix A to this agenda.

7.
Proposals for the British Cyclo-Cross Commission Annual Conference: The Committee proposes that Ian Poole and Chris Gooch be appointed as members of the British Cyclo-Cross Commission.
8.

To elect Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association delegates for the Commission Annual Conference at Kegworth, Leicestershire – in February 2009. Date and details to be confirmed.
The Association is entitled to 6 delegates who must be full members of the British Cycling Federation [Ian Poole and Chris Gooch, as members of the Commission, cannot be delegates.] 
9.

Future Plans, Next Season and Open Forum. Formal proposals for the AGM should be submitted to the Secretary by 11th January 2009. However, the AGM is your chance to raise any issues. It might be that your ideas do not require a formal decision but can be taken away for further consideration.
Appendix 1

Agenda Item 6a – Proposal from Tim Butler

Start Times:
U12

11:00

Vets/Women
11.30

Youth

12:45

Open

13:45


 

Category change(s)
To change the Senior/Jun race to fully Open (ie vets and women can compete, but will not be eligible for points in their separate category (see below))

 
This is to give an opportunity for16+Yrs riders to compete against the top riders of our area.
 
The time changes will also allow vets/women to ride in both events should they so wish.
 
To change the Senior League to ‘OPEN’ status. 

 

To remove the Junior league table, but have categories beside names in the new open League to differentiate for League prizes at the end of the season.

 

This will allow for Juniors (and any other16+yrs category) to compete for the top league places. This is an effort to balance the numbers in the two races slightly.
 
Signing on for each category to close 15minutes before the event start
Agenda Item 6b – Proposal from Tim Butler

Any pre-registered Eastern Cross League rider is able to receive their average points for helping out at one event during the season.

The rider in question must claim their average points in writing to the League Administrator, or the Webmaster, by the end of the event that they are claiming for.

The points awarded will count towards the riders 60% of the number of counting events. (The number of events the rider has to race to count for league position)

The League Administrators decision is final.

If the rider has not received any points at the time that they claim for their average, they will receive the same number of points of their first ride. (This is to cover helping out at the first event of the season.)

This is to ensure that riders are not penalised for helping at their own clubs event and also to encourage help at events through the season. 
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